HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

MONDAY, AUGUST 3, 2020 - 1:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Covid-19 Update

Chief Viveiros began by saying at the horse shows they are taking some added steps and now actually going to be reviewing travel documents from everyone who’s out of State and if there are any questions they are going to have to sign a statement saying that they comply.
He spoke with Kayne Beaudry (HES Principal) regarding the parking situation over at the school - a couple of years ago some trees were taken down and the stumps still need to be grinded and hope is to get that area paved.  He said Beaudry was going to send an official request to Seelig to see if it would be funded under the CARES Act or what part Hayward and his guys could help with on getting that done.  Millias asked if they were talking about a driveway type thing and not a parking lot and Viveiros said the goal is to try and fit three lanes of cars in there.  Millias said the bottom line is no matter how many lanes you have it all gets bottle-necked into one and the to have a couple of lanes is to get the cars off  Rt. 106.  Viveiros explained that cars would pull in then Lane 1 would go first then Lane 2 then Lane 3.  He will touch base with Beaudry again on this.

Viveiros asked Seelig if he received Matt Durkee (HES head custodian) request for faucets and lights and he said he knows Materna did  but will he to check if Durkee did.  Viveiros said that he wants to put touchless faucets and lighting in the bathrooms at the elementary school.  Durkee has placed the order because according to this distributor there was only 130 faucets in all of New England, but he told him that the proper channel would be to get the quote, send a quote along with the request over to Seelig, we’ll make sure it gets approved through the CARES Act and then the Selectmen can approve the expense.  
Travel Policy 

Lastly, Viveiros wanted to talk about the travel policy.  Local 3159 – the Firefighters Union – had two questions on the travel policy.  The first was that they were hoping - their attorney wanted it to be a little less specific as they wanted to say basically the employee only has to report that they went out of State and not disclose their exact travel location.  Seelig does not think the policy from the Board said that they had to specify which State or location they travelled to.  If the Board decides, we can re-emphasize and say all we need to know is that whether you’re going to be going to a state other than the eight low-risk states but if you are going out of the eight low-risk states you need to tell your supervisor/department head so that department head or supervisor gets some heads up that when you get back you are going to be out for two weeks and you need to take whatever actions for scheduling, closing offices etc.  It is no different from telling your department head you are going to be on vacation.  Seelig thinks most departments work it so that an employee has to give some sort of notice to the department head that they are on vacation.  Chief Chaves said both his (inaudible) had some issues with the policy requesting detailed information on the departure times, destinations, and they felt that it was not proper, so he said to let him know if they will be out of the eight low-risk states and left it sat that.  Millias and Seelig agreed that was reasonable.  Andrews asked if the states have changed and if so does the Board have to send out the update and Seelig said no but it would be a good practice to do that, legally no, because it is a state order and what we say is that we are  following the state’s order, but as a practice it makes a lot of sense to do that.  Garron thought it was a little intrusive and they really did not need all that information.  
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Viveiros had another question with the wording stating,  “they have to report to the department head and to Seelig”.  They were wondering if they could just report to the department head and have a separate policy where the department head reports to Seelig.  Seelig was fine with that and Millias did no think it was worth arguing about.  Lastly Viveiros asked if the policy ends when the Governor’s order ends?  Millias makes sense and Seelig said it also will change if the Governor’s orders change.  Millias asked if they would re-work the policy and Seelig said informally the BOS can tell state right now that those changes are good, and he will incorporate them into the existing policy and get them out to everyone.  Garron had no problems with any of the changes – he thinks it is reasonable.  Andrews wanted to add that they should report to Seelig if the supervisor is not available such as on vacation and Millias said if that is the case someone is the supervisor and Viveiros said somebody is actually assigned when he is not there - Seelig said it is the department head or the department head’s designee.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to amend the Travel Policy with the changes mentioned above.  
Health Agent, Bob Valery, stated that COVID cases are (inaudible) in town; triple E heated up in  Carver and they did limit activities after dusk and before dawn.  Halifax is not at that point yet but at some point we may to go further on that.  Andrews asked if it was the Board of Selectmen decision and Valery said Board of Health.  
Animal Control Officer Applications & Interviews 
Millias said the only other thing to discuss is the ACO interviews.  Seelig said a list of names with numbers beside them (privacy reasons) have been given to them – basically in the preliminary screening – when we do interviews they will be in public but for right now we are not going to release the people’s names until we know that they will be coming in for an interview.  Andrews asked if the Police Chief give his recommendations for the top three and then we interview them and Seelig said usually it has just been through all the Board of Selectmen but he wanted Chief Chaves to give his recommendations let’s say for two applicants and the BOS wanted to interview additional applicants then it would be the Board’s prerogative to do so.  Millias said if they were not ready to offer any advice today he suggested doing it at Thursday’s meeting and then set up interviews for Tuesday night (August 11th).  Chaves gave his four recommendations (1,3,4 &7).  Millias asked about the hours and Seelig said it is 18 floating hours.  Chaves said with a new person it is going to be a structured schedule (with some lead way for on call stuff) so that he will know when the ACO is in.  Millias was good with the four Chaves recommended; Garron said he hit two of the candidates he was thinking of ; Andrews was fine with Chaves’ recommendation.  Seelig will have McSherry contact the four to set up interviews for Tuesday and/or Thursday.  Andrews said seeing as we do not have an ACO at the moment should we set up a policy where we have an alternate and Seelig said the police officers are ACOs under their contract.  In the past we have had Assistant ACOs but is unpaid and completely volunteer position.  

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 1:49 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
